From:

Sent:

To:

Subject:
Attachments:

I represent ¢ are concerned for our children and school with the
proposed development of our small town centre. Please see attached letter.

Thank you,




To Penrith City Council and New South Wales Governmentl,

Re: DA17/1092 — Wallacia Golf Course site, Proposed construction of cemetery, crematorium, function
room, administration building, services outbuilding.

it has been brought to the attention-
that the above plans will negatively impact our school, its children and our ability to

provide a safe learning environment.

Our concerns are:

Traffic on our already busy main roads. Sections of both Mulgoa and Park Rd are compromised
being flood zone areas and have both in recent years been flooded and unable to take traffic.
Mulgoa and Park Rd have seen an influx of trucks in the past 3 months. Traffic reports attached to
this proposal are already out of date and inaccurate. The influx of funeral traffic will make it harder
for our children to get to school. Many of which walk or scooter to school. Crossing Park Rd is
already a hazard and unsuccessful efforts have been made to put in a zebra crossing.

Extra parking kerbside will again affect how our children get to school. Wallacia has many hills, and
parking on the crest of hills will reduce visibility and make crossing roads harder. With such limited
parking proposed within the cemetery development, it is conceivable that cemetery patrons would
park their vehicles adjacent to the school and walk to the cemetery site. The kerbside parking
outside the school is unlimited so this parking area may be occupied long term by patrons or
workers while obstructing families from getting to and from school.

[ ]
_ The report mentions public busses but as parents we are concerned that

increased regular traffic and slower speed will mean that our children may miss connecting busses.
Funeral processions are normally slower than regular traffic and could make our children late in



excess of 10 minutes.

¢ The air quality will be reduced by the crematorium and increased traffic. Our Village is known for
lingering pollution from bush fires and winter fires. It worries us that having a crematorium in this
small area will worsen this to the point that our children with asthma and other breathing conditions
will struggle. We don't want to see our children not able to go outside to pla This is
completely unacceptable.

« While death is part of life, we feel having funeral processions and caskets ||| ENNEGEGEG
I vill affect our children’s mental wellbeing. The impact this will have on our otherwise happy

children will be massive I

Please feel free to contact me regarding this letter.

Regards,




